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Head Office

Royalty House

10 King Street

Watford, Herts

WD18 0BW 

Tel: 01923 281600

Fax: 01923 202148

14th August 2006 

Dear Doctor,
Re:
Children’s Emergency Services at Hemel Hempstead Hospital

Since the closure of in-patient beds for children at Hemel Hempstead both West Hertfordshire Hospitals Trust and Hertfordshire Partnership Trust have been operating interim arrangements for children needing emergency care.  This was an arrangement put into place whilst the proposed Children’s Emergency Department was developed at Hemel.

Since the decision was made not to proceed with the Hemel CED there have been ongoing problems with staffing at Hemel.  It has now reached the point where there are neither sufficient nurses nor medical staff, and so HPT have agreed with the PCT the need to close the unit on a temporary basis.  This will allow them to ensure that other aspects of paediatric care such as SCBU at Watford are staffed to safe levels.

The planned day services provided to children are still available on Safari Day Unit.

We would ask that you do not send any child unannounced to Hemel Hempstead Hospital.  If a child needs to be seen at a hospital, please continue to use the current system of contacting the on-call paediatrician via the Watford Hospital switchboard on 0845 4024332.  Any child needing to see a Paediatrician will be seen in the Children’s Emergency Department at Watford.

Thank you for your patience in this matter.  If you wish to discuss further, please contact Linda McQuaid on 01727 897790 or Catherine Pelley on 01923 281600.
Yours sincerely
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Catherine Pelley




Linda McQuaid 

Director of Partnership Commissioning

Director of Children’s Services 

Dacorum & Watford and Three Rivers PCTs
HPT 

Chair: Mary Pedlow

Chief Executive: Felicity Cox


